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PAC meeting minutes

NEXT MEETING: Monday, November 27, 2000 at 6:30 (possibly in Wilson)

· Flyers and Table tents: Groups have been putting up flyers and table tents that are burned or stripped before the date of the show/performance. Considering how much money goes into advertising via table tents and flyers, PAC would like to be aware of a schedule of burning and stripping of flyers/table tents. It was suggested that flyers and table tents should be stripped/burned during breaks only. At first, we considered contacting someone at Building Services (since they do the actual burnings), but do not know who would be the appropriate contact. Does anyone who was not present at the meeting know of an appropriate contact at Building Services? We decided that contacting Dean Dunne next week about it was the best bet. Joanna from Princeton Mime Co. will bring this up with Dean Dunne. 

· Proposal to USG Projects Board: Bonnie from disiac, who is on the Projects Board, is writing a proposal requesting that the USG rethink its past decision to not fund performing arts groups because in their eyes, we are largely “self-sufficient.” The USG concludes that since we charge for tickets all our costs are covered and do not need additional funding. We are aware that the Projects Board cannot fund anything that becomes the performing group’s property, but there are still many expenses (rental space, lighting/prop rentals) that are considered non-capital items that could be funded. In order for Bonnie’s proposal to be convincing, she needs examples of non-capital items used in your performing groups, examples of show budgets (the gap of ticket revenue vs. all costs), and examples of any financial problems encountered in the past due to lack of funding. Email her these examples, or any other comments/questions, by WEDNESDAY. Her email is blau@princeton.edu. 

·  Theater Review: Claudia Chouinard’s report on the performing arts is in the writing. Report should be presented sometime soon.

· PAC inserts: Cliff Sofield is thinking of doing the next PAC insert announcing all PAC member shows through the end of the calendar year. He needs people to email him their shows from now through December. If he does not get this info asap he will not do it. (Triangle and Expressions- your shows this weekend did not make it into the insert.) We are also looking into placing these inserts at the Program in Theater and Dance. 

· PUP and Intime should be able to send emails about their shows, auditions, etc. to the other group’s email list. Steven Feyer (sfeyer@) and Lindsey Harrington (garrington@) are the publicity directors for those groups and it was agreed emails will be sent to them in order to be forwarded to members of those groups.

· All PAC groups should be able to ask each other to send out info. (shows, auditions, etc.) to their members.  

· Mr. Setlock, the Wilson College administrator, has invited PAC to make Wilson its home. Basically, he wants us to have our meetings in one of the seminar rooms there and he will provide snacks. Our meeting times do not have to change, we can still have them on weekday evenings. Email Cliff, so that he can contact Mr. Setlock, and we can set up the next meeting at Wilson. 

· Tiger Tickets: How can our groups be involved in Tiger Tickets? At the moment, the revisions made to Tiger Tickets do not say if and how the shows of other student groups can be eligible for Tiger Tickets. PAC therefore does not know the answer to that question, but we hope that future Tiger Ticket revisions will address it. 

